

President

Marshall E. Ochylski

Vice President

Charles L. Cesena

**Directors** 

Matthew D. Fourcroy Vicki L. Milledge Christine M. Womack

General Manager

Renee Osborne

**District Accountant** 

Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief Scott M. Jalbert

Battalion Chief George Huang

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

**Phone**: 805/528-9370 **FAX**: 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org

February 14, 2019

TO: Los Osos Board of Directors

FROM: Renee Osborne, General Manager

SUBJECT: Agenda Item 11G - 3/7/2019 Board Meeting

Approve California Special Districts Association's (CSDA) Request

for a Call to Action in Support of Assembly Bill 510 (Cooley)

## **DESCRIPTION**

Attached is a letter of support from the District for Assembly Bill 510 which allows public agencies to diligently manage their financial and equipment resources by setting their own records retention policies for recordings related to routine video monitoring, radios, and telephones.

## STAFF RECOMMENDATION

This item will be approved along with the Consent Calendar unless it is pulled by a Director for separate consideration. If so, Staff recommends that the Board adopt the following motion:

Motion: I move that the Board support CSDA's Call to Action and direct the General Manager to sign and submit the attached letter on behalf of the District.

## SUMMARY

AB 510 modernizes the Government Code to allow local public agencies, including special districts, to adopt records retention policies designed for modern digital recording technologies, while ensuring the proper retention of any records in which an incident may have occurred. This change in law will allow agencies to retain important records while deleting useless ones, thus saving a significant amount of taxpayer dollars on unnecessary data storage costs.

This bill was introduced at CSDA's request and attempts to modernize the Government Code to allow local public agencies to adopt the own records retention policies designed for modern digital recording technologies. This legislation does not affect video monitoring or retention policies related to law enforcement activities or open and public meetings.

Attachment



March 7, 2019

The Honorable Ken Cooley California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 3013 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: LOCSD Letter of Support for Assembly Bill 510

Dear Assembly Member Cooley:

The Los Osos Community Services District is pleased to support Assembly Bill 510, which allows public agencies to diligently manage their financial and equipment resources by setting their own records retention policies for recordings related to routine video monitoring, radios, and telephones. Los Osos Community Services District provides Water, Drainage, Fire, and Parks and Recreation services to the Los Osos Community.

AB 510 modernizes the Government Code to allow local public agencies, including special districts, to adopt records retention policies designed for modern digital recording technologies, while ensuring the proper retention of any records in which an incident may have occurred. This change in law will allow agencies to retain important records while deleting useless ones, thus saving a significant amount of taxpayer dollars on unnecessary data storage costs.

AB 510 modernizes existing law to catch up with the technology of today and will allow flexibility for our district to adapt to future technological advances, allowing our district to diligently manage our financial and equipment resources by setting our own records retention policies based on the needs and the use of our cameras, radios, and telephones.

For these reasons, the Los Osos Community Services is pleased to support Assembly Bill 510. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Renee Osborne General Manager

cc: Dillon Gibbons, Senior Legislative Representative, California Special

Dillon Gibbons, Senior Legislative Representative, California Specia Districts Association {advocacy@csda.net}

President Marshall E. Ochylski

Vice President
Charles L. Cesena

Directors

Matthew D. Fourcroy
Vicki L. Milledge
Christine M. Womack

General Manager Renee Osborne

District Accountant Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief Scott M. Jalbert

Battalion Chief George Huang

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9th Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

**Phone**: 805/528-9370 **FAX**: 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org